UK HECA Forum

Annual Conference Steering group

26/27th August 2003 at The Marriott Hotel, Cardiff  
Present

Bruce Pittingale
(BP)
Chair – HECA East Network

Steve Martin

(SM)
Chair – Welsh Forum

Steve Kent

(SK)
Chair – North East

Stewart Conway
(SC)
Project Manager – HECA Fora Secretariat

Rob Leeson

(RL)
Project Officer – HECA Fora Secretariat

Helen Atkins

(HA)
Project Officer – HECA Fora Secretariat

Jenny Williams
(JW)
Executive Meetings Manager, Marriott Hotel, Cardiff

Apologies
Brian Sexton

(BS)
Temporary Chair – North West 

Alison McCaffety
(AMc)
Vice Chair – East Midlands

Alison Hartley

(AH)
Temporary Secretariat – North West

1.
Welcome and apologies

BP welcomed the group and conveyed apologies for BS, AMc and AH. 

2.
9.00 Tour of Hotel

The steering group were taken around the hotel by Jenny Williams, executive meetings manager, and shown the conference facilities including the main conference hall (Bardd Suite), exhibition room (Ante Suite) and syndicate rooms (Richard De Clare, Robert Hughes, Aberdare, Henry Morgan, Hanbury and Trevethick suites). 

3. 
Proposed Conference site

After the tour of the conference facilities it was felt by all that the exhibition room was on the small side, however JW agreed that to save room the Bardd Suite, hotel foyer and side entrance could be used for stands and the bar can be used for the finger buffet. BP will organise a plan for the exhibition stands to fit in as many as possible, keeping to fire regulations. The six syndicate rooms are on the 1st floor, the largest has a capacity of 50 people, the second largest holds 30 and the four smallest hold 20 people; they’re all accessible by stairs and lifts.






ACTION:BP
It was agreed that more than 82 beds will be needed for the pre and main night’s accommodation, JW will confirm the maximum amount of beds available; approximately 110. If additional beds are required local hotels of similar cost and standard will be sought and conference delegates will be able to use Marriott facilities such as the health centre. JW to arrange a pre-night dinner for approx. 100 delegates who will be staying the pre-night.










ACTION:JW
The group felt that the evening dinner was very good and there were no complaints about the food quality. However, there were worries about the amount of time it took for food to arrive, as the restaurant was not very busy. These worries were conveyed to JW who apologised and

assured the group that additional staff are used for conferences and the Marriott hotel has exceptional standards and are the best in Cardiff. The feedback from delegates of the last

conference suggested that a better vegetarian option be available. The menu will be arranged nearer to May with this in mind.





ACTION:HA/JW  

It was noted that the hotels parking facilities were limited and additional parking would be required. JW will organise additional parking in the NCP, which is situated across the road, and costs will be charged to the HECA Conference account.

ACTION:JW.
An outside company can supply Audiovisuals at a cost of approximately £2000. For the main room a large screen with back projection (larger than last conference - photo given to JW for reference), lectern, top table for three, wandering mics, laptop with remote system and plasma screen for RB to work at the side of the stage are required. JW to contact Crystal Communications for costs and availability.




ACTION: JW
The hotels business suite will be available to the steering group and delegates at the conference; the suite has access to computers and the Internet. The hotel also offers an in-house card system for use within the Marriott Group. These cards can be purchased for different amounts and used to buy Internet time, stationery etc. The card has no expiry date and can be used in all Marriott Hotels. 




The group requested that an area be segregated at breakfast so that the steering group can organise the day’s events over breakfast without being disturbed. JW suggested that the area where the meeting was being held would be a good place as it was away from the breakfast hall. 









ACTION:JW/HA 
JW to contact Nigel Prior and Paul Dun regarding a three year deal with Marriott hotel. JW and HA will also organise a reward card for this conference and to look at getting the points from the last conference to help with future conference costs

ACTION:HA/JW
After the tour and discussion it was agreed that the conference be held at the Marriott Hotel, Cardiff on the (10th) 11-12th May 2004. The main speakers and evening dinner will be held in the main room, the exhibition stands will be in the side room, where tea/coffee breaks and finger buffet lunch will also be held and the six syndicate rooms will be used for the workshops and possibly for Warm front or an update room for Clear Skies, CRI, Carbon Trust and renewables.

JW and Conference care (CC) will arrange for a contract to be drawn up. JW and HA will communicate together and information will be passed from HA to the group, HA to inform CC of this.








ACTION:HA/JW
4.
Proposed Budget

On the proposed budget the pre-night meal was accounted for twice and therefore the budget was reduced by £3k to £74k. HA to ask the hotel for exact figures so that the hotel costs can be taken out of the budget and a non-hotel budget can be calculated. 
ACTION:HA
5.
Major Sponsor

npower expressed a keen interest in being the main sponsor of the conference; southern & Scottish and ESF are also possible sponsors. It was thought that having a number of different sponsors was confusing as there were many logos on different products. Therefore the

main sponsor should sponsor £30k to cover all items and for their logos to appear on all promotional products. The 30K would also cover the gala dinner, logo on all stationery, main stage, on additional items to be confirmed and 10 free delegate places.

BP will contact Phil Kear at npower and provide them with a budget plan. BP to raise with the steering group that the main sponsor could be part of the steering group. If Npower do not wish to sponsor the event then HA to send out a letter to the top 10 utilities including British Gas as they are changing their logo and it would be a good opportunity to promote it at the conference.








ACTION:BP/HA  
6.
Other Sponsor requirements

The exhibition hall is not huge and this will have to be reiterated to sponsors and exhibitors. The cost of exhibition space may need to be altered, as space is limited and small. This could work in our favour when exhibitors are told that there is limited space and that competitors are attending. 








ACTION: HA/RL
7.
Exhibitor lists and potential providers
There are a number of companies that did not know about the last conference and therefore a list of contacts needs to be produced using the knowledge of contacts of the steering group, Chairs and Secretariats. A list of exhibitors and a target number of exhibitors that the Chairs would like to see at the conference should also be produced; this is to be raised at the Chairs meeting. RL will also produce a flyer to be distributed to potential exhibitors and sponsors.  









ACTION: HA/RL
8.
Theme

After much deliberation the most favoured theme for the conference is ‘Re-shaping HECA’, other ideas around the same theme were ‘ Re-charging HECA’, HECA reloaded and Sixth sense because it’s the sixth HECA Conference anniversary. This is to be raised at the Chairs meeting and an approval be sought.





ACTION:HA 

The ideas sent from Alan Jones will be used for ideas for workshops and SM’s idea                ‘THE CARDIFF CONFERENCE’ will be used on promotional leaflets, RL to do the graphics for promotional papers. 





ACTION:RL
9.
Setting the delegate fee target

In respect of £30k sponsorship the delegate fee target can be reduced. It was thought that if the delegate fee were reduced too dramatically it would cause problems for future conferences, if for example £30k sponsorship were not secured. Therefore three packages will be available at a reasonable reduced price; 2 nights at £200, 1 night at £150 and a day delegate at £100.  

10.
Chairs meeting feedback

The date and venue of the 2004 conference has been confirmed as being 11-12th May 2004 at the Marriott hotel, Cardiff, this will be feedback to the Chairs. The theme, Re-shaping HECA, has also been confirmed but will need the Chairs approval. The target delegate fee, as previously discussed, has been set at £200, £150 and £100 for 2, 1 or no nights respectively. A list and target number of exhibitors needs to be discussed by the Chairs and fed back to the steering group. 







ACTION:BP
The steering group are the only authorised group to give invitations and clearance for speakers, exhibitors, sponsors or delegates, this needs to be reiterated to the Chairs at the meeting. 








ACION:BP
The award process was discussed in depth as an issue was raised about the relevance of 14 awards. The awards process, which was introduced three years ago, has changed each year

 and members of the steering group felt that although it was necessary the process needed reviewing. 

It was suggested that there be a single national award, which be named after the founder of HECA, Dianna‘Maddock’. The Chairs would nominate a regional HECA officer for their regional award, however it is not mandatory that a Chair nominate if they feel there is no one suitable.  The Chairs then decide out of the nominated officers who should be awarded the Maddock award. As per last year the opportunity for sponsoring the awards will be given to the EST.  The matter will be feedback at the Chairs meeting in September.











ACTION:BP

11.
Any other Business

The conference welcome sign, which will be situated in the entrance foyer, will be written in English and in Welsh. RL to produce sign, which will be proof read by SM or associates. 










ACTION:RL/SM 

RL suggested that the conference should be video recorded or audio recorded to be placed on the website for delegates that did not attend. It was suggested that if this was implemented HECA officers may depend on the website for feedback and not bother to attend the conference. It was therefore agreed that the conference should be audio recorded but not video recorded.







ACTION:RL
The photographs taken of last year’s conference were unsatisfactory as there were few wide-angle shots; the majority were close up and did not represent the conference as a whole. It will be a requirement for this year’s conference that the photographer be notified of specific requirements. 








ACTION:HA/RL
JW will inform HA of costs for recommended local after dinner speakers, suggested names include Roy Noble and Rob Woodwood. It was suggested that instead of a disco, a casino be arranged that is be played with monopoly money for fun or for charity. It was agreed that a charity was a good idea and should be connected to the returning of delegate feedback forms. All delegates that return a form will automatically entered into a draw. The delegates whose name is drawn can choose the charity of their choice for the proceeds to go to. HA and JW to investigate costs and availability.  





ACTION:HA/JW
HA showed some alternative delegate bags, as there was a lot of feedback about the laptop bags given out last year.  It was agreed that more research into the plastic holdalls should be sought, as these were cheap. In addition, light bulbs were not going to be given out but mouse mats with the logos would instead. These would fit into the holders. A notepad bearing the sponsors logo would also be put into the delegate pack. 


ACTION:HA

SM will contact the Welsh Assembly to formally ask Prince Charles to be the keynote speaker for the conference. This would promote the conference and would benefit the HECA Fora, in addition, exhibition spaces will be more sought after. 

ACTION: SM 

RL will start to produce the graphic for promotional work; promotion of the conference will be staggered starting with flyers stating the date, venue and theme. This will be followed by exhibition and sponsor (unless already sought) requests. 


ACTION:RL

12.
Date of Next meeting

Wednesday 3rd December 2003 @ 10.30am, Leicester; venue to be confirmed.

Action taken with the Marriott Hotel since the meeting: 

50 car parking spaces will be reserved at the hotel for the conference use at no extra cost. 
The signed contract need not be returned until 18th September 2003, the hotel will hold the booking until that date.

That the Bardd suite also includes in the Ante room for all sessions.

That the Bardd suite and Ante room will be made available until18:00 on the 12th May 2004.
